
CHIPPING  PARISH  COUNCIL 

MINUTES  OF  MEETING  HELD  20.5.19 

MEMORIAL  HALL   7.45PM 

FOLLOWING  THE  A.G.M. 

DECLARATIONS  OF  INTEREST 

There  were  none 

OPEN  FORUM 

There  were  no speakers 

Closed  Open  Forum 

 

AGENDA  ITEMS 

1 B4RN 

The  Steam  Fair  Field  is  now  connected as  is  Loud  Bridge. 

The  path  is  ducted  up  to  Burnslack..Moss Lane  and  

Longridge  Road is connected. Specialised  contractors  to be  

used  to connect  parts  of  Kirklands, Kirkfield ,Kirk cottages. 

Vouchers of  £150  available for  each  connected  house, 

making  cost  for  connection nil. Business  to  receive £300 

installation  grant. More  funding  is  required  for  contract  

work. 

 

2 PLANNING 

3/2019/0367 

Accoustic  sound  proofing cage. 

 

NO  OBJECTION 



3/2019/0299 

Retrospective planning  application  for  work  completed  14  

years  ago. 

NO  OBJECTION 

 

FINANCE 

Authorisation  to pay 

Ppi  playground  inspection            £150 

K.Preston      b/b/weed killer                30 

Clerks  salary  A/M/J.                          698 

S. Marsden   web  update                   180 

B/B flowers  for  village                        200 

 

INCOME  RECEIVED   

PRECEPT                                                                   8280 

CONCURRENT  GRANT                                              976 

 

A.O.B. 

Residents  very  concerned  and  angry  re: car park  near  

bungalows  being  used by  non  resident  for second  car  and  

campervan parking. Residents  ,  unable  to  park  their  cars.  

Clerk  to make  enquiries .R.V.B.C.  AND  ONWARD HOUSING 

 

Request  from  Hesketh  Lane  resident for  a defib  machine  to  

be placed  in  telephone  box  on  Hesketh  Lane.  Will  discuss  

at  next  meeting. 

Chipping  has entered  the  L.B.K.V.  COMPETITION 

Judging  starts  1.6.19 

Concerns  have  been  raised re:  residents  placing  household  

rubbish  in village  bins  placed  for  holding casual  litter  

disposal .Cll.  will keep  an  eye  on  situation. 



 

Cllr. Slater  is studying the  playground  inspection  report.  He 

will  report  findings  to  councillors. 

 

 

Funding  for xmas  lighting , granted  to  Chipping  last  financial  

year by  R.V.B.C.  may  be  carried  over  to  this year . 

 

The  next  meeting  to be  8th  july  2019 

 

The  meeting  closed  at  9.30pm 

 

 

Barbara  Green   Clerk  R.F.O. 

 

24.5.19 

 

 

 

 


